THE REPERTORY PLAYERS 
HONORARY TREASURER’S REPORT for the year ended 31 December 2012
 I am delighted to report that the Society made a surplus of $4 736 for the year ended 31 December 2012, in contrast to a deficit of $35 362 for 2011. 
Assuming that this improved position can be maintained, this should allow REPS to carry out some overdue maintenance work, as well as invest in some new equipment and facilities. Funds will also need to be set aside in due course to repay the debentures which enabled us to pay off outstanding liabilities in 2011.
The good result came about mainly through a significant improvement in the financial results of the theatre (both from own shows as well as outside theatre hire). Subscriptions also increased by a satisfactory amount. The bar result was hit by a higher salary bill as well as the need to register for VAT and pay off a VAT liability for 2011. It is pleasing that the Society is now properly registered and up to date with its payments. 
The positive outcome is a result of some very hard work by the Chairman, his Executive Committee and the Society's management; they should be thanked for their achievements. It is hoped that this positive trend will continue in 2013.
 SIMON HAMMOND 
19 February 2013 

